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 Newsletter:  10/2023 Tuesday 31st October 2023 
 

 
To all Students, Families, Staff and Community Members 
 

Welcome to this week’s newsletter and to Term 4. It is the shortest term of the year with only 9 
weeks, which packs a lot into a short space of time. This newsletter provides an update on the 
start of this term and indicates some of the upcoming events. 
 

Choir Performance 
Last Wednesday I had the pleasure of watching our choir students 
perform at the Murray Mallee Regional Choir concert at the Murray Bridge Town Hall. It was 
great to see so many of our students in the choir and taking the opportunity to stretch 
themselves by performing in front of a large audience. Special stand outs on the night were 
Alba-Murray and Greta singing solo sections and Ella and Greta being the comperes for 2 
sections. This concert supports our students to grow their performance skills, among many 
other benefits to their learning. Thank you to Sue Muster for organising our students and for 
her many years of contributing to the regional choir group. While I cannot yet announce who 
will be teaching choir next year, I can confidently say we will continue to provide this program 
for our students. 

 

2024 Staffing Update 
Since our last newsletter, a number of staffing positions have been 
appointed for 2024. 

 

Congratulations to Dionie Kerr who won the Business Manager position for the next 2 years, 
continuing the great work she has done this year in overseeing finance and facilities. 
 

We also welcome the following staff to our teaching team in 2024: 
Cassie Brion Performing Arts/English 
Claire Klemm German/Primary 
Cindy Rooke Visual Arts 
Peter Greaves Tech Studies/PE 

 

Whilst there are a few large careers we will celebrate at the end of this year, we are excited to 
be able to offer increased subject choices and new approaches to learning from next year. 
There are still positions in Maths and Science yet to be finalised. We are also confirming which 
teachers will teach each primary class and hope to share this with everyone in coming weeks. 
 
 

http://www.kas.sa.edu.au/
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Numeracy Professional Development 
On Monday, teaching staff worked with Kathy Palmer, numeracy consultant, to review our 
student progress for the year and determine next steps in their growth and learning. These 
conversations included unpacking the PAT data (Progressive Achievement Tests) from the end 
of Term 3, as well as supporting teachers to build their numeracy knowledge to plan for every 
child to grow. Across the end of this term, teachers will be completing check in assessments 
and collating student progress to handover for 2024 classes. 
 

Student Free Day – Friday 3rd November 
This Friday’s Student Free Day is our annual review and progress 
check. Staff will spend the day reviewing student data (NAPLAN, 
PAT, A-E grades) against our Site Improvement Plan to check our 
progress against the goals and determine actions for next year. 
The day will also focus on the next steps in actioning our school 
vision statement and how we continue to develop the best 
learning and facilities for the students of our region. 

 

Bushfire Preparation 
With spring underway, it is important that we all prepare for the upcoming bushfire season. A 
hotter, drier summer has been forecast, which increases the likelihood of bushfires with 
greater ferocity. Our school has a clear bushfire action plan in place and conducts practice drills 
throughout the year. In the event of an emergency, we will communicate with families via SMS 
and email, to enable our phone lines to remain free to communicate with emergency services. 
All families are encouraged to prepare their own bushfire survival plan and should read the 
“Bushfires and your child’s school or preschool” at the link below: 
 
https://www.education.sa.gov.au/parents-and-families/safety-and-
wellbeing/bushfires/bushfire-season-preparation-advice-families 
 
In an emergency, the Security and Emergency Management Team have a hotline that families 
can contact to receive updates about the school. The number is 1800 000 279 and is there to 
provide any information regarding the school in an emergency, which allows us to focus on 
keeping students safe, whilst following emergency procedures.  
 

New Footpath 
Thanks to the District Council of Karoonda East Murray for their 
donation of a new footpath on North Terrace to the front gate of the 
school. This footpath work was completed during the holidays, and 
along with the installation of our new school sign, contribute to the 
welcome of our front entrance. 
 

https://www.education.sa.gov.au/parents-and-families/safety-and-wellbeing/bushfires/bushfire-season-preparation-advice-families
https://www.education.sa.gov.au/parents-and-families/safety-and-wellbeing/bushfires/bushfire-season-preparation-advice-families


 

AT KAROONDA AREA SCHOOL WE VALUE:    RESPECT, HONESTY AND SUCCESS 

3 

Building 10 Upgrade 
During the holidays the team from Response Building Group worked on Building 
10 (colloquially known as The Hub) to replace broken boards, fix rotten timbers 
and paint the building. This work now protects the building for future years and 
allows us to continue to utilise it as a classroom, saving it from deteriorating.  

 

 
 
 

Primary Assembly 
This Thursday 2nd November at 2:25pm is our Primary assembly. This provides an opportunity 
for parents and community to see and hear about students learning across this term and 
celebrate the success of their progress. As the Preschool class are using the Gymnasium, our 
assemblies will continue to be held in the Canteen shelter with seating provided for the adults. 
 
 

JACOB DAWSON 
Principal 

 
 

 

In Week 6, Thursday 23rd November, the Year 11  

PE class will be hosting ‘The World’s Greatest  

Shave’ event at 1:00 pm (start of lunch). 

 

The event will be run by the Year 11 PE class with 

 the help of the SRC.  It will be located in the  

canteen area.  

 

On the day there will be an ‘Orange’ themed  

Casual Clothes Day for a gold coin donaton, and a  

Sausage Sizzle that can be purchased on the day. 

 

All funds will go to The World’s Greatest Shave to fundraise for people with Leukaemia. 

 

YEAR 11 PE CLASS 
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Diary Dates 
Term 4, 2023 

 
     

October 2023 
Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

30 
Sapsasa Athletics 

31 
Newsletter Week 
 

Primary 
Assembly 
2:25 pm 

1/11 
 

2/11 
Primary Assembly 
 2:25 pm 
 

 

3/11 

Pupil Free 
Day 

6 
Maths Methods 
Exam 9:00 am 
 

7 
Chemistry Exam 
1:30 pm 
 

Governing 
Council meeting 
 

Sapsasa Cricket 

8 
 
 
 
 
Sapsasa Cricket 

9 
 
 
 
 
Sapsasa Cricket 

10 
Biology Exam 9:00 
am 

13 14 
Psychology Exam 
9:00am 

15 
Sapsasa Tennis 

16 
Sapsasa Tennis 

17 
Sapsasa Tennis 

20 
 

21 
Newsletter Week 
 

22 23 
World’s Greatest 
Shave 1:00 pm 
Sausage Sizzle 
Wear Orange 
 

Primary Assembly 
2:25 pm 

24 
Year 11 Last Day 

27 
Primary 
Swimming 

28 
Primary 
Swimming 

29 
Primary 
Swimming 

30 
Primary Swimming 

1/12 
Primary Swimming 

4 
Primary 
Swimming 

5 
Primary 
Swimming 
 

Governing 
Council meeting 

6 
 

7 
Whole School 
Transition Day 

8 
Whole School 
Transition Day 
 
Year 10 Last Day 

11 12 
Newsletter Week 
 

Presentation 
Night 

13 
3/4/5 
Woodhouse 
Camp 
 

6/7/8 Aquatics 
Camp 

14 
3/4/5 Woodhouse 
Camp 
 

6/7/8 Aquatics 
Camp 

15 
3/4/5 Woodhouse 
Camp 
 

6/7/8 Aquatics 
Camp 
 

End of Term 4 
Closed 2:20 pm 
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KAS Choir News  
Last Wednesday October 25, 
14 of our KAS Choir students 
participated in the Murray 
Mallee Regional Choir Festival. 

The students attended a rehearsal at the Murray 
Bridge Town Hall during the day then returned 
at night for the concert, both of which were led 
by our conductor, Cathy Miegel. We were very 
proud of 3 students who had special roles – 
Alba-Murray Gallagher and Greta Spry were 
soloists, and Ella Rooke and Greta Spry were 
comperes.  
 

As well as our KAS choir students, the concert also 
included students from Murray Bridge North School, 
Mannum Community College and Jervois Primary School. 
The other school choirs in our region participated in a 
concert on Tuesday night. 
 

The 13 songs in this year’s repertoire included the classic 
Proud Mary plus a Metallica song, Nothing Else Matters 
(Yes! A song by a heavy metal band!). The students also 
learnt AUSLAN signing and choreography to support 
several songs.  
 

Throughout the year the students learnt music skills, 
knowledge about the context of the songs plus they 
developed an understanding about performing for an audience. 
 

The commissioned work written for this year’s concerts, World of Tomorrow, was written 
by Australian composer Paul Jarman. The 4 songs were based on the theme of Truth and 
Technology in the 21st century and the future for us all.  
It was a wonderful event that our students, and hopefully the families that attended the 
concert, thoroughly enjoyed.  
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Friday 3rd November  Pupil Free Day 

Thursday 23rd November World’s Greatest Shave and Sausage Sizzle 

Tuesday 12th December Presentation Night 

Friday 15th December End of Term 4.    School closed 2:20 pm. 
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Karoonda Library News  
Website & Catalogue Onecard.network/karoonda 

 
PHONE: 8578 1120   EMAIL: karoonda.library@gmail.com  

 
Facebook www.facebook.com/karoondascl 

 
 
Storytime at the Karoonda Library 

At our term 3 week 10 Storytime we sang some of 
the children's favourite songs and read 2 fun big 

books - The Wheels on the Bus and 10 Little Monkeys. We also 
did some dancing and moving and ended with a scarf song.  
We congratulated Elliana for being a 5x Storytime Star!  
 
Last week Playgroup and Storytime was combined and there was 
a guest story reader – Mr Dawson.  

 

 
 

What to do if you or your child has overdue or lost items 
 

 Any items that have been overdue for 30 days 
attract a bill (the cost of the item plus a $5 
processing fee) BUT if you find the item and 
return it the bill is removed! 
 

 If you can’t find the item, then contact us at 
the library to discuss what we can do. If the 
item is new or less than 3 years old, we may 
invoice you for the cost of the item OR you 
can purchase a replacement item for the 
library. If the item is older, we will probably 
forgive the bill. 
 

 No parents or children will be harmed! 
 

https://schoolssaedu-my.sharepoint.com/personal/sue_muster132_schools_sa_edu_au/Documents/Library/Newsletter/2023/Term%201/onecard.network/karoonda
mailto:karoonda.library@gmail.com
http://www.facebook.com/karoondascl
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Have you tried Libby or BorrowBox? 

 

 

Visit the Karoonda Library website 

and catalogue by scanning this QR 

code! 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Sue Muster Karen Norman 
Library Manager CLA  
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Senior School News 
By Jane Manowski (Senior Years Coordinator) 
 
SACE News 
The Year 12 students should have completed all their school 
assessed work by the end of week 2 (Friday 27th October). If 
they have not, they will continue coming to school until they 
have finished.  All Stage 2 work must be sent to the SACE 
Board for moderation before 17th November. 
 
Stage 2 Exams will be held from 6th November (week 4).  This is our schedule: 
Monday 6th November 9:00 am – 11:10 am Mathematical Methods 
Tuesday 7th November 1:30 pm – 3:40 pm Chemistry 
Friday 10th November 9:00 am – 11:10 am Biology 
Tuesday 14th November 9:00 am – 11:10 am Psychology  
 
The Year 12s will be celebrating their Graduation Dinner on Friday 1st December at the 
Murray Bridge Hotel.  
 
The Year 11 students should have completed all their assessment tasks by the end of week 6 – 
24th November. 
 
Middle School 
Term 4 is now well underway and it is great to see our students are engaged and enjoying their 
learning across their subjects. Here are some snapshots of learning that has been happening: 
 
Years 7, 8, 9 and 10 English 

In each year level students have been learning 
about the creative language devices that are 
used to create poetry and songs. 
 
The Year 7 students are learning about figures 
of speech: similes, metaphors, personification 
and structure. This will lead on to a 
song/poem analysis – identifying ideas, 
language features and stylistic features.  
 
In Year 8 the students are creating their own 
poetry anthology, and are currently creating a 
ballad about a famous person, event, film or fairytale.  
 
The Year 9 and 10 classes have been preparing presentations to demonstrate their 
understanding of ideas, stylistic features and language features (allusions and figures of speech) 
that are used in a popular song of their choice. 
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Year 8 Science  
Students have been learning about the physics of motion and are currently creating “mouse 
trap” cars to conduct some experiments.  
 

 
 Mousetrap Vehicle Year 8 students discussing and 
  writing about their science practical 
 
 
9 Art  
Students are preparing an Art folder with a range of samples of visual art work, to demonstrate 
the development of their skills.  
 
 

 

Year 9 Art Class 
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Agriculture 
Our iFarm is up and running! 
We have planted some zucchini plants into the iFarm so that we can learn how to operate the 
watering system. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Zucchini Growing in the iFarm 
 

PE 
In Term 4, Secondary Health and Physical Education classes have a strong 
emphasis on the program; SHINE. The purpose of Relationships and Sexual 
Health Education is to empower young people to make informed, safe, 
responsible, and healthy decisions through the acquisition of knowledge, the 
development of lifelong skills, and the exploration of values. 
 
Relationships and sexual health education will include the following principles of best practice: 
- Offer a positive and open view of relationships and sexuality in the context of respect, identity, 

growth and change 
- Be respectful of diversity and inclusive for different cultures, religions, values, sexualities, 

abilities and identities 
- Recognise and respect the importance of family as a source of sexual health information, 

education and values  
- Use an approach that is supportive and non-judgmental with the aim to reduce risks in sexual 

relationships  
- Be delivered within a safe, supportive environment through a whole-school approach 
- Be comprehensive and of sufficient duration, breadth and depth to meet the learning needs of 

all students 
- Encourage young people to delay sexual activity and recognise and respect the rights of young 

people to not be sexually active  
- Be delivered in all education settings in a developmentally and contextually appropriate way 

starting before young people go through puberty 
- Be delivered by an educator who is trained in the SHINE SA curriculum and has strong 

relationships with the young people they are teaching 
- Be sensitive and responsive to young people who may have had unwanted or abusive 

experiences 
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Normies Notes 
We have been very fortunate to have to have had visitors to 

KAS offering workshops and information sessions for both 

our students and parents. 

 

Our first was a visit from Life Education -many may 

remember Harold the Giraffe.   Jade spent a couple of days 

with us and delivered various topics to our students. From: 

 

 Preschool children engaged in Harold’s Health Day  

 R-2  Harold’s Friendship 

 3-4 Cyberwise  

 5-6 Decision Making 

 7-12 Vaping 

 

It appears vaping is quickly becoming part of our society and it seems to becoming a 

trend with our young people, Jade was more than happy to educate our parents and 

caregivers as well. 

 

Thank you to those parents who supported our parent session.  They certainly went 

away well more informed than when first arriving.  If you would like any information on 

e-cigarettes, as well as tips for discussing them with young people please contact me 

as Jade left resources and posters that I can share 

 

Secondly we had the Life Matters team visit two sessions to our 

students. 

 

Year 3-6  Friendship Matters.   

Through story, videos and activities they encouraged our young people to reflect on 

how to be a good friend.  And discussed how to fix thing when a mistake is made in 

friendships.  Friendships really do matter! 

 

Year 7-11  Reputation Matters.   

Talked about being wise when online and how to keep themselves and their friends 

safe.  Through video and stories, they addressed concepts such as digital reputation 

and online safety and the impact on mental health.   

 

I was so excited the next day when a Year 11 student told me that he had removed all 

their tags from social media! 

 

If you have any questions on any of the above sessions, please do not hesitate to 

contact me. 

KAREN NORMAN 

PCW 
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Canteen Roster 
Staff and students would like to thank canteen volunteers for your kind support in assisting with 
lunches and opening of the canteen.  The canteen will be open on the following days: 
Mondays, Tuesdays and Wednesdays Snacks only – thank you SRC members 
Thursdays and Fridays  Snacks and Lunches – thank you to our volunteers. 
 
Mon 30 Closed 
Tues 31 SSOs/SRC 
Wed 1/11 Closed 
Thurs 2 Jezzimay Tomkinson 
Fri 3 Student Free Day 
 
Mon 6 Closed 
Tues 7 SSOs/SRC 
Wed 8 Closed 
Thurs 9 Julie-Ann Scrimshaw 
Fri 10 Jenny Hood/Sue Phillips 
   
Mon 13 Closed 
Tues 14 SSOs/SRC 
Wed 15 Closed 
Thurs 16 VOLUNTEER REQUIRED 
Fri 17 Belinda O’Malley 
   
Mon 20 Closed 
Tues 21 SSOs/SRC 
Wed 22 Closed 
Thurs 23 Emily Rudiger 
Fri 24 Jenny Hood/Sue Phillips 
 

Mon 27 Closed 
Tues 28 SSOs/SRC 
Wed 29 Closed 
Thurs 30 Jezzimay Tomkinson 
Fri 1/12 VOLUNTEER REQUIRED 
   
Mon 4 Closed 
Tues 5 SSOs/SRC 
Wed 6 Closed 
Thurs 7 Julie-Ann Scrimshaw 
Fri 8 Sonja Marchant 
   
Mon 11 Closed 
Tues 12 SSOs/SRC 
Wed 13 Closed 
Thurs 14 Mandy Zadow 
Fri 15 julie-Anne Scrimshaw 
 

Volunteer Required For Thursday 16th November and Friday 1st December 
We are looking for a volunteer to work in the canteen on Thursday 16th November and Friday 
1st December.  If anyone could possibly assist, please give Dionie a call on 85781120.  
Please note:  if there is no volunteer, the canteen will be closed on these day. 
 

If you have any queries or suggestions, please contact me at the school on 85781120. 
DIONIE KERR 

Canteen Manager/Business Manager 
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For Sale – Upright Fridge 

Karoonda Area School’s Home Ec department has a fridge for sale which is 

surplus to needs as have upgraded to a commercial fridge. 

Good working condition. 

$150.00 

Please call Dionie Kerr on 85781120 if you are interested. 

“First In, Best Dressed” 
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